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Autumn 2008

message from the chair

e had quite a summer here in lowa City with

record floods inundating much of the campus as

well as other areas of the city. We were fortunate

in Communication Sciences and Disorders in that

our building is well away from the river and
consequently the Department did not suffer direct effects of the
flood waters. Still, | suspect that everyone had relatives or
friends whose homes or businesses were affected by the flood.
The peak of the flood came just as we were completing several
summer programs here at WISHC. Getting the children home
turned out to be a bit of a task, with many of the roads closed
around lowa City and the state. Several from out of state were
airlifted out by Angel Flight. Because of access and power
issues, we were closed completely for a week in summer session
and with limited activity for a period following that.

While the river has receded, the effects on individuals’
lives and on the campus community will be felt for quite a long
time. Our colleagues on the arts campus are particularly hard
hit. We are hosting the classes in music therapy at WJSHC for
the coming year and will likely continue for a longer period.
Other music programs are being housed all over the city in
storefronts, churches and schools. The latest information that I
have heard is that it may be several years before many of the
displaced programs in music, art and theatre are back in
permanent facilities.

Life goes on though. The fall semester has brought us an
excellent group of new students into all of our programs. The
undergraduate program continues to generate a great deal of
interest and now has over 200 majors, a high in recent years.
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Bentler garners DOE funding personnel

While the need for advancement in technologies

such as hearing aids, cochlear implants and
supplementary hearing technologies is pressing, there is
an equally important need for better methods of fitting
hearing technology, and an even greater need for better
methods of providing accessible and affordable aural
rehabilitation services that enable people with hearing
loss to make maximum use of technology in their natural
environments.

The National Institute on Disability and
Rehabilitation Research, a component of the Office of
Special Education and Rehabilitative Services at the U.S.
Department of Education, recently announced a 5-year
funding cycle for Gallaudet University’s Rehabilitation
Engineering Research Center on Hearing Enhancement.
Ruth Bentler is a collaborator on that grant. Two series
of projects will be carried out over the next five years:
one is to assess the impact of hearing aid service
provision on patient outcomes, and, two: to assess
factors to explain the lack of real-world effectiveness of
directional microphone hearing aids.

Yu-Hsiang Wu, a postdoctoral fellow in Bentler’s
lab, is a co-investigator in the effort.

Zebrowski part of video project

Tricia Zebrowski is one of five nationally
recognized experts appearing on a video /7 DVD,
entitled Therapy in Action: The School-age Child
Who Stutters. Itis distributed free of charge to
public libraries nationwide by the Stuttering
Foundation.

The video also features students from first
through sixth grade, some of whom talk about
their experiences with stuttering. They talk
openly about the teasing they face from
classmates and how their stuttering sometimes
makes them feel about themselves. The content,
developed for speech-language pathologists,
teachers and parents, focuses on demonstrating a
variety of therapy strategies that are appropriate
in working with children who stutter.
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Tomblin leads major NIH grant

To date, most research on childhood hearing

loss has focused on severe to profound hearing
loss that constitutes deafness. But a five-year,
$8.9 million grant to lowa from the National ih

Institute on Deafness and Other Communication Cutcomes of Children with H-EEIrir"IElE-ES
Disorders will help further research on milder & shucky of children ages kirth to six

hearing loss in preschool children.

Children with milder hearing loss have hearing thresholds in the 26-75 decibel
range, compared to the normal threshold of 0-20 decibels. Often they are fitted with
hearing aids, and with speech and educational intervention, can develop spoken language,
explained the grant’s principal investigator J. Bruce Tomblin. “It’s obviously been very
important to study the communication challenges faced by children who are deaf and
determine how to help them gain communication skills. However, much less is known about
the impact of milder forms of hearing loss on children’s ability to communicate, succeed in
school, and have good social and psychological development.”

The grant will help Ul researchers, along with colleagues at Boys Town National
Research Hospital and the University of North Carolina, explore whether educational and
audiological services and aids can improve outcomes for young children with mild and
moderate hearing disorders.

“We hope to better understand the factors that affect the development of children
with early-identified hearing loss, so that treatment might be refined,” Tomblin said. “The
results may affect early intervention and fitting of amplification devices in infants and
young children.”

Mary Pat Moeller, director of childhood deafness at Boys Town National Research
Hospital, is serving as the study’s co-principal investigator. In addition to Tomblin, faculty
colleagues involved in the study are Lenore Holte, Ruth Bentler and Sandie Bass-Ringdahl.

- excerpted from Ul Health Science Relations article

Message from the chair (continued)

Last year we received approval from the graduate college to offer a combined AuD / PhD
degree. We are quite pleased that we presently have four students who are either
continuing in the PhD program after completing the AuD or are pursuing the joint degree.
We are planning a push to recruit more students into the PhD program. We will be at ASHA
in Chicago to stress particular areas in our program, including the PhD / AuD joint degree,
the Center for Developmental and Learning Sciences, the Voice and Speech Collaboration
as well as our doctoral training grant that funds students interested in molecular biology
or cochlear implants. If you know of anyone thinking about doctoral work, please have that
individual contact us. Our graduates are usually our best recruiters.

Finally, we will be recruiting a new clinical faculty member in the coming months.
This is an important opportunity to enhance our clinical teaching program. We also have
successfully recruited Karen Kirk, most recently at Purdue University, to join our faculty.
She will start at lowa in August 2009. She will be an important contributor to our teaching

and research program, and it will be great to have her back in lowa City. - Paul Abbas
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alumni honored

help us maintain our tradition of excellence

Ul Foundation funds and awards established over the years attract excellent students and help them
achieve their goals. The following awards were announced in Fall 2008.

Laurel Stanzel Award for OQutstanding Graduate Student in Audiology Paula Gay, James Lewis
Shirley and Thomas Salmon Award Rachel Olson

Leland and Esther Ogdahl Award (Graduate) Katie Barnett

Kristin Lodge-Miller Award Megan Slater

Leland and Esther Ogdahl Award (Undergraduate) Ben Oakes, Stephanie Nielsen

Bette Williams Scholarship in Clinical Fluency Jenna Lee

Bette R. Spriestersbach Award Meagan Cole
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Alumni Updates

From the 1940’s
Eileen Doerres Williford (BA 1946). Current job: Housewife. “Nothing new to report.”

From the 1960°’s
Carl F. Betts (BA 1951; MA 1955; PhD 1963). Current job: Retired.

From the 1970’s

Ken Messer (MA Speech Pathology 1971; DDS 1975; orthodontic residency 1977). Current job:
Orthodontist — no retirement date. “lI love my professional work, 4 married children, 5 grandsons
(waiting for a granddaughter?), free(?) time with wife Susie, hybridizing daylilies, making jewelry
and quilting.”

James Lynn (BS Speech and Hearing Science; MA 1969, and PhD Audiology, 1975). Current job:
Interim Dean, College of Fine and Applied Arts, The University of Akron, Akron, Ohio.

Jody Spalding (BS Psychology, 1975; MA Audiology, 1978). Current job: Audiology Clinic
supervisor, University of Nebraska-Lincoln.

From the 1980’s

Stephen Gude (BA 1979, MA 1980). “I have been a school SLP since graduation, working for Area
Education Agency 1 in Northeast lowa, the St. Paul, MN, Public Schools, and since 1988 for the Des
Moines Public Schools. My wife and | have a daughter at Creighton University in Omaha, a son at the
Ul, and another son who is at Des Moines Hoover.”

Amy Richards (BA, lowa, 1983; MA, University of Houston, 1986). Current job: Speech Pathologist
at Kindred Northwest Hospital. “I have practiced speech pathology in a medical setting since 1988,
happily job sharing and maintaining balance in my work and life. | am almost done raising 3 great
kids. Old friends may Email me at richards@hal-pc.org.”

From the 1990’s

Sarah Hutchins Hawker (MA Audiology, 1998). Current job: Co-owner weekly newspaper, The
Greene Recorder. “We bought Ross’ parents’ business in May of 2002. We run the Greene Recorder. We
moved to Greene in Summer 2003. We have three kids (Lauren, Nathan and Kirsten) and three cats.
Hello all!”

Kim Arnold (BA, Speech and Hearing Science 1999; MA Family-Centered Early Education, Gallaudet
University, 2006) Current Job: Infant-Toddler Teacher, California School for the Deaf, Fremont. “My
undergrad from U lowa’s Speech Path/Aud program has well prepared me to work in Early
Intervention with Deaf and Hard of Hearing children - as well as work on transdisciplinary teams with
Cl surgeons, SLPs, AuDs, and teachers of the Deaf.”

From the 2000’s
Jill Tubbs (BA, 1999; MA 2001). Current job: Working as an audiologist. “We have a daughter (now in
kindergarten) and a younger son. My husband and | have a new home in North Liberty, IA.”

Your gift to The University of lowa Foundation makes a difference! Credit card number

O American Express O Discover Expiration Date

Here is my check or credit card authorization for a gift of $
to be used for Communication Sciences and Disorders:
O Mastercard O Visa Month Year

O Scholarship (please specify) Dj Dj

Signature

O Student travel awards N o
I want to share recognition for this gift:
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Your preferred title and name
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I
I
I
I
I
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: O Area of greatest need
I
I
I
I

Please make checks payable to The University of lowa Foundation. Mail:

print preferred title and name

Domestic partner™

print preferred title and name

*For this purpose "domestic partner” is your spousal equivalent rather
than a sibling, parent, child, etc.
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